AISKEW & LEEMING BAR PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on 23 November 2016 at 7:15 pm

Chair:  Councillor John Stenhouse
Councillors attended:  Councillors Redman, Marr, Kennedy and Les
District Councillor M Barningham

Members of the Public: 5  
A talk was given by David Walker a Trustee of Wensleydale Railway.  He informed the Council of the Company’s ambitions for the future and public support required as funding is becoming more difficult to procure.

Jayne Cranston, External Funding Officer for HDC spoke about future projects.  It is hoped to provide a catering carriage and to restore the Station House.  She is applying for funding for these projects which she sees as being very beneficial to the community.
1.  
Public question time:  A member of the public asked if it was correct that the Parish Council has received £8,000 from CIL.  It was confirmed by the Council that this was correct and that this money would be spent on projects benefiting the community.  It was also confirmed that this money must be spent within 5 years or returned to HDC. 

Another concern brought to the Council was the proposal within the Local development Framework of commercial building on land between Leases Road and Low Street in Leeming Bar.  A discussion on the adverse effect this would have on local business, the loss of views and privacy to residents and the fact that Leeming Bar already has a Business Park and an Industrial Estate it was agreed that no further industrial development is required in this area.  It was decided that the Clerk would write to HDC Planning Policy supporting the Residents to this effect. 
2.
Apologies:  Councillors Sutcliffe, Metcalf and Proctor.  D Councillor J Noone 
3.
County Council Report: The A1 development at Catterick has been delayed by an archaeological discovery. However, everything else is on schedule and should be finished in Spring 2017.
4.
Hambleton District Council Report:  Cllr Barningham urged everyone to comment on the Local Plan by 12 December 2016.  He also announced that all local car parks in HDC area wowuld be free of charge on Thursdays throughout December 2016.    
5.
 External Committee Report: Cllr Redman attended the HDC Parish Liaison Meeting. Two of the subjects discussed were the proposed green waste re-cycling arrangements and Community Safety Partnership.

Cllr Kennedy attended the Local Development Framework preferred options meeting in Bedale Hall. Questions were raised regarding the pressure on the local Doctor’s surgery with all the new developments.  There has been a bid  put forward for capital funding for an extension and a decision will be made in the new year.
6.
 Leeming Bar Residents Association: The Council was asked if the LBRA Report could be sent in less than 10 days before the Parish Council Meeting.  Five days before was suggested. Clerk to liaise. The Carriage Project is coming to fruition and the Halloween event was successful.
7.
Police Report:  A Police representative attended.  No questions asked.
8.
Clerk’s Report: Noted.
9.
Correspondence: Noted.
10.
The minutes of the last Council Meeting were agreed and signed by the Chairman. 
11.
Hambleton District Council Planning Decisions:  Noted.
 

12.
Hambleton District Council Planning Applications:  Noted.
13.
Highways:  Illegal Parking in Leases Road was discussed. The Clerk to action.

Lighting at the pedestrian crossing at Aiskew was deferred to the next meeting.

14.
Playground Inspection Reports:  Councillors reported a good meeting with the Contractor.  It was discussed and agreed that the Contractor could send his invoices in quarterly.

14a 
The upkeep of the notice boards and benches was discussed and it was decided that the Clerk contact the Joiner. 
15:
Allotments:  After a discussion it was decided that when renewal notices for allotment rent is sent out tenants of plots which have not been cultivated will not be allowed to renew. Clerk to action.
16.
Local Parish Matters:  The possibility of adopting telephone boxes within the parish was discussed but no decision made.  Councillor Marr will forward correspondence.

Waste & Minerals Consultation:  It was reported to the Council that draft plans for mineral extraction at Scuton is not supported but it is supported at Killerby. 

Richmondshire DC and HDC will be sending waste to the new plant at Allerton Park.


Noise from White Rose:  HDC Environmental Health Department to be informed by local residents.  The Clerk to contact HDC to establish the plans for outside play area. 

Dog Waste Bin:  A quotation has been received from HDC for two dog waste bins.  After discussion it was decided to go ahead with the purchase of these bins and have them installed.  Clerk to action.
17.
Finance:

The Monthly Accounts were agreed by all Councillors present and signed by the Chairman.

17.1
The Budget was discussed and it was decided to increase the Parish Precept by £1,000 to £28,000 per annum.  Clerk to action.
17.2
Loan to Hunton Parish Council:  The Clerk has contacted this Parish with our terms for the loan which has been accepted.  Hunton Parish Council will inform us when and if this loan is required. 
18.
Items for next Agenda:  Bunker in Kingfisher Play Park, Zebra Crossing in Aiskew
DRAFT MINUTES
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